North Dakota State Trapshooting Association
Winter Meeting
December 14, 2024
	The annual NDTA board meeting was called to order by President Norm Howard at 9:56 AM in the State Center Building in Bismarck, North Dakota.  Members present were President Norm Howard, Vice-President Jeff Iverson, Secretary-Treasurer Todd Wendel and Directors Brian Schultz, Chris Kittleson, Pat Bosh, Darryl Howard, Billy Woodworth and Don Gallian.  Also, present were the non-voting attendees: ATA Delegate Tim Kaffer, Webmaster Steven Goldade and Brian Knutson.  Absent members were Bill Gauslow, Matt Monson and Tom Stoe.
	President Howard first called on Capital City Gun Club members Karly Berger and Jim Gebhardt to join in on a discussion on whether to extend the ND State Shoot Program.  Discussion mostly addressed keeping the Youth shooters a priority when adding other events to Wednesday’s Program.  Also, getting trap help is difficult when a lot of the typical trap help is the youth individuals that are shooting in the youth event.  Mr. D. Howard made the following motion: “Wednesday’s Shoot Program for the ND State Shoot will consist of the 100 Youth Team event.  Then, followed by two (2) 100 Handicap events.  The Handicap events will be considered preliminary and will not count toward High Over All trophy. These preliminary handicap targets will be considered toward the Penalty Handicap Yardage requirements.  The shooter will be responsible for Re-classifying. Trophies will be determined by Capital City Gun Club. The rest of the ND State Shoot Program would continue as it has in the previous year.”   A call for more discussion was made.  No other discussion developed.  Mr. Kittleson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
	President Howard then called for any additions to the agenda.  No other items were added at this time.  
	Webmaster Goldade was called for the Website update.  Mr. Goldade stated that we had website traffic of 12,068 hits for the year.  The Schedule page was the most popular page.  Website costs went up a little bit.  Eighty-one dollars last year to $86.00 this year.  He also mentioned that he is working on creating a page for each of our Hall of Fame Inductees that would be included on the Webpage.  Hopefully this will be completed by the State shoot.  Mr. Goldade also mentioned adding a Memorial page.  This would notify of a recent death and possibly post an obituary.  Mr. Woodworth made a motion to accept the Website report and to add a Memorial page to the Website.  Mr. Iverson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
	President Howard then asked for a review of the 2023 Fall Meeting minutes.  A copy of the minutes was emailed to all members, so minutes were not read aloud.  Mr. Woodworth noted a couple of misspellings.  Mr. Iverson made a motion to accept the minutes with the spelling corrections.  Mr. Bosh seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
	The Board considered the approval of the Minutes of the July 2024 Reorganizational Meeting.  Secretary-Treasurer Wendel read the minutes aloud.  Mr. Iverson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. D. Howard seconded the motion, and the motion passed.
	President Howard asked for the Treasurer’s report.  A copy of the financial page was provided for everyone present.  In total, the NDTA had an addition to funds in the amount of $10,610.47.  Mr. Iverson made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Woodworth seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
	A report on the Gifts, Grants and Memorial Account was presented.  It was discussed that the Trophy Package Donations should be listed in a separate account.  That way, trophy package designated funds will be kept separate from other gifts.  Mr. Wendel made a motion to accept the Gifts, Grants and Memorial report.  Mr. Woodworth seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
	The Board considered Old Business.  President Howard asked if anyone has been found to take over the AIM Director duties?  It was stated that Corey Mathies had taken on the duties and that Jon Secord would help him out in his first year in the position.  President Howard asked if the Gulke Family had been sent a thank you?  Secretary Wendel stated that a thank you card was sent out stating the NDTA’s intentions on using the donated funds from Jerry Gulke.
	The Board moved to New Business.  First, Secretary Wendel asked for clarification on what is charged for Big 50 shoot events.  After some discussion, Mr. Woodworth made a motion that the NDTA’s fees for Big 50 events would be one-half (1/2) of regular fees charged.  Second, by Mr. Schultz.  The motion passed.
	Second, the Board considered issues to the Shoot Calendar for the 2025 shoot season.  Mr. D. Howard stated that he would make up pocket calendars again.  Mr. D. Howard made a motion to approve the calendar.  Mr. Woodworth second.  The motion passed.
	Third, the Board considered issues relating to NDTA finances.  The Board addressed the stipends for the ATA Delegate, Secretary-Treasurer and the Category Champions from the state shoot for attending the Grand American. Mr. Kittleson made a motion to keep the stipends the same.  Mr. Woodworth second.  The motion passed.
	Fourth, the Board considered the $1,700.00 in added money to the State Shoot and the Gulke added money.  Gulke added money is to be $1,100.00 to be distributed in the Championship Singles event as follows:
		$100.00 to Class Champion (60/40) each (5) classes
		$75.00 to Category Champion (60/40) each (8) classes
Total Added Money from the NDTA will be $2,800.00.  Singles added money will total $1,675.00 (Gulke funds of $1,100.00 and $575.00 from the NDTA).  Doubles added money is $575.00 and Handicap added money is $550.00.  These totals also reflect the Boards intentions from the 2023 Winter Meeting Minutes.
	Fifth, the Board considered the Trap and Field Advertisement.  Unanimous consent was made to keep the Ad for an amount up to $500.00.
	Sixth, the Board considered the review of the Endowment Fund and Trophy donations.  Brian Knutson brought it to the Boards attention that North Dakota has a foundation that can take care of and invest for organizations like the NDTA.  It’s called the North Dakota Community Foundation.  Secretary Wendel said that he would investigate it farther and report back if it is something to pursue.
	President Howard then called for the Review of the State Shoot Program.   There was a discussion about Jr. and Sub Jr. All-State criteria.  Mr. D. Howard made a motion to change the All-State Requirements.  Changes follow:
		Men:  Must shoot the State Shoot Championship Events.
		Women: 500 Doubles and must shoot State Shoot Championship Events.
		Vets: Must shoot State Shoot Championship Events.
Juniors: 1000 16yd, 700 Handicap, 500 Doubles.  Must shoot State Shoot     Championship Events and shoot (3) ND clubs.
Sub Juniors: 1000 16yd, 700 Handicap, 500 Doubles.  Must shoot State Shoot Championship Events and shoot (3) ND clubs.
The motion was seconded by Mr. Schultz.  The motion passed.
	The Board then discussed the target speed for the Trap Setting Committee.  Mr. Kittleson made a motion that Singles and Handicap targets will be set at 42 mph and the right target on double targets will be set at 39 mph.  Mr. Woodworth seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
	Then the Board discussed the posting of Board Minutes on the Website.  It was stated at the Annual Membership Meeting that members would like to have the current year’s minutes posted.  Mr. Iverson made a motion that the Board Meeting Minutes would be posted on the website after the approval of the Minutes by the Board in a reasonable period of time after the Board meeting.  Mr. Gallian seconded the motion.  The Motion passed.
	Delegate Kaffar then presented the ATA Delegate’s Report.  Mr. Kaffar mentioned that he did not attend the ATA meeting at the Grand American, however, Mike Kempel (1st Alternate ATA Delegate) did attend the meeting.  He mentioned that David Rhoads is the new ATA President.  Some rule changes: It is allowed to have an ATA shoot on one trap house.  A new rule is that you cannot rest a gun on your foot with the action closed.  New rule that the Zone shoot’s earned yardage for Handicap will be determined by location.  The drug and alcohol policy will be true for competition, shoot-offs and referees.  Central Zone shoot will be held on the usual dates and anyone that wants to host a Zone shoot may.  Mr. Kaffar also mentioned that this year’s State Rebate is $2,755.00
President Howard thanked Mr. Kaffar for his report.  Then the next agenda item called, Hall of Fame.  A nomination was made to have Gary Hove inducted into the Hall of Fame.  It was determined that there was not enough information provided.  Mr. Woodworth made a motion to reject the nomination of Gary Hove for the Hall of Fame for a lack of information.  Second by Mr. Iverson.  The motion passed.
The Board then considered an application brought forth by Blaine Dukart, for Perry Weiner to be inducted into the Hall of Fame.  The Board clarified that the process would be to review the application and score it by using the Hall of Fame secret ballet.  Then, if the candidate is determined to qualify, there will be a subsequent vote.  By 9-0, it was determined that Perry was eligible.  By unanimous consent, Perry Weiner was approved to be inducted into the ND Trapshooter Hall of Fame.
The Board then considered an application brought forth by Mike Kempel, for Jesse Molstre to be inducted into the Hall of Fame.  By 8-1, it was determined that Jesse was eligible.  By unanimous consent, Jesse Molstre was approved to be inducted into the ND Trapshooter Hall of Fame.
President Howard then called for any Hall of Honor nominations.  Mr. Bosh noted that Marv Hanson was nominating Jon Secord for the ND Trapshooter Hall of Honor.  Mr. Iverson made a motion to induct Jon Secord into the ND Trapshooter Hall of Honor.  Mr. Kittleson seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
President Howard asked for any other items.  It was determined that the Trophy Package had not been approved.  Mr. Iverson made a motion to keep the Trophy Package the same at $14,000.00, with the maximum that could be spent is $17,000.00 if Donated Funds allow.  Seconded by Mr. Woodworth.  The motion passed. 
Mr. Woodworth made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Vice-President Iverson seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 PM. 
		
	

	
